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                                   2016 CALENDAR 

 
September 24, 2016   Young Eagles 

September 29, 2016   Chapter Meeting  7:00 PM 

October   13, 2016   Board Meeting  7:00 PM 

October   27, 2016   Chapter Meeting  7:00 PM 

November 10, 2016   Board Meeting  7:00 PM 

December 03, 2016   Christmas Party 

December 08, 2016   Board Meeting  7:00 PM 

January   01, 2017   Nappanee Hanger Over Party 

 

 

Saturday Morning:  We have started up Saturday Morning  Breakfasts. We will be asking for help in 

the kitchen, doing some of the breakfasts and help with the cooking.  Look for a new schedule I made out for you 

to sign up for a Saturday to cook.  If everyone takes their turn and share the load then a couple of people won’t 

have to do it all.  You can make up your own Menu of what you want to fix. Give Vic a copy of the receipt and 

you can be paid for money spent. It is nice having a different menu each Saturday, but we do need help.  

PLEASE HELP US OUT.    

 

NOTES: 

CHAPTER MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 29, 2016 



 

CHAPTER HOUSE 

7:00 pm 

September is time to put our nominations in for the election of officers in October.  This year is the year 

to elect all officers and 2 board members.  If you have any suggestions bring them to the meeting.   

Also we will be watching a couple of videos from Oshkosh.  See you at the meeting – Remember if you 

don’t show up you may be elected to an office! 

 

 

YOUNG EAGLES 

SEPTEMBER 24, 2016 

Help is needed for that Saturday AM!  Contact Doug Busch if you can help either on the grounds of as 

a pilot.  

 

  
Board Meeting 8/11/2016 7:03pm to 7:45pm 

Phil, Jerry, Vic, Jim, Cindy, Bill, Steve, Dick, Don, Karen, Rod, Michelle, Ted, Dr. Doug 

Pober Jr Ace project which came from Paul H. Poberezny.  Price: $11,500.  If interested can contact Mike Hall. 

Movie Night (August 26) is fast approaching.  Our Chapter will be selling popcorn, drinks and candy.  Don is working on a 

donated popcorn machine to see if he can get it working.  Phil has two popcorn machines reserved from Burns ($60. Each) 

and will be picking them up the morning of the 26
th

.  It was decided to have one more meeting Wednesday, August 24
th

 at 

7:00pm to review the weather forecast, develop a shopping list and go over any last minute details. 

No update on the status of Denny’s health. 

Our Saturday morning breakfasts will resume on September 10. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Board Meeting  9/8/2016 7:05-7:37 

Phil, Jim, Cindy, Don, Vic, Jerry, Karen, Steve, Dick 

Reviewed the IFC Movie Night event.  Jerry reported $188 in revenues and $395.19 in expenses. 

Both the attendance and the sales were less than anticipated.  Leftover breakfast supplies will be used for our Saturday 

morning breakfasts and unsold candy and pop will be used for concessions at future events (i.e. Young Eagles). 

The fall Young Eagles event will be held on Saturday, September 24 (there will be no rain date).   Dr. Doug will be using the 

pre-registration format again and like before will limit based on number of available pilots / seats / rides.   

Our treasury is not holding up well due to lack of fundraisers.  We need some ideas for 2017. 

Our monthly meeting will be Thursday, September 29 and the program will be several monthly videos provided by EAA 

Oshkosh. 

No monthly meeting in November due to Thanksgiving. 

December meeting will be our annual Christmas party which will once again be held in the administration hanger and will be 

organized by VP Ted and his lovely bride Eleanor.  The date will be Saturday, December 3. 

 

 

 

Christmas Party – December 3, 2016   Mark your Calendars! 

 

 

 

 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
 



 

> Dear Young Eagle Pilots & Volunteers, 
> 
> Our next event is scheduled for Sept. 24th and we need your help to make it happen. We have some pre-work to be 
completed by all of us.  Each of will be interacting with youth public and have to jump through two very simple hoops to 
be done by Sept 15th to be able to help. 
>        1. On the EAA.org, logon and on the volunteer tab there are two items: 
>                    A. Fill out the background check, it is not invasive or obligatory, just lets EAA be able 
>                           to justify the insurance coverage for our events. 
>                    B. Take the short little course on being safe around the public. 
> 
>               **If these aren't completed by Sept. 15th, participation in any capacity won't be able to be 
>                 allowed, so please complete right away** 
> 
>         2. Let me know when you've completed these tasks as we are going to try to do a 
>               combination of pre-registration and registration the morning of the event, so I need to 
>                have a confirmation of pilot and volunteers by Sept. 14th as pre-registration to open 
>                 Sept. 15th 
> 
> You each make a powerful difference in our community and the future of aviation and innovation, let me thank you in 
advance for your continued support and participation. If you have any questions or concerns please let me know right 
away and please forward to anyone you'd like to invite to participate, we need everyone's help to make these events 
happen. 
> 
> Best Regards, 
> 
> Dr. J. Douglas Busch 
> Young Eagle Coordinator 
> EAA 132 - Elkhart, IN 
> Drjdbusch@gmail.com 
> 719.671.7385 
> 
Fall Young Eagles has been scheduled for September 24, 2016, put it on your calendar to help. 

 

============================================================================== 

 

Don’t forget Breakfast on Saturday Mornings.  Be sure to sign up to take your turn at making Breakfast 
 

 

FYI: 

 

A Boeing 747’s wingspan is longer than the Wright Brothers first flight. 

 

If you toss a penny 10,000 times, it will not be heads up 5,000 times, but more like 4,950.  The heads picture 

weighs more, so it ends up on the bottom. 

 

If a statue in the park of a person on a horse and the horse has both front legs in the air, the person died in battle;  

if the horse has one front leg in the air, the person died as a result of wounds received in battle; if the horse has all 

four legs on the ground, the person died of natural causes.    

 

 

 

                                 2016 OFFICERS 

 
President:  Phil Knox  (574)286-6155    Young Eagles Coordinator:  Doug Busch  (719 671-7385 )                          
           Phil.knox.eaa132@gmail.com                                                 drjdbusch@gmail.com 

mailto:Drjdbusch@gmail.com
mailto:Phil.knox.eaa132@gmail.com
mailto:drjdbusch@gmail.com


 

Vice-Pres:    Ted Woodill  (269) 663-2564                             Vortex Editor: Karen Duck   (269) 699-7721  
              Tedwoodill@gmail.com                                             momduck29@frontier.com 

                                                                         

Secretary     Jim Butler                                                    

              jbutler@profleet.com                                                    

                                                                     

Treasure:     Jerry Hostetler  (574) 773-5855 

      jhostetler@elkhartcounty.com                                                                                                                        

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

                                                                                     

Directors:      Michelle Wentz      (574)                          
                Vic Pixey            (574) 264-0880                                                                                         

                Steve Lesher         (574) 

       Don Duck   (269) 699-7721 

Chapter Historian: George Watt  (574) 293-6496                                                                                               

 

           

Board Meetings:          2nd Thursday of each month            

 
Building Meetings:       Thursday s at 7:00 at the Hangar 

 

Regular Meetings:        Last Thursday of the month unless 

                           Other Plans are made                    

                           7:00 PM at Chapter House Chapter         

                  

GUESTS AND NEW MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME 

 

 

 

 

 

Karen Duck 

21825 Mason Street 

Edwardsburg, MI  49112 
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